 Meeting Minutes
Sedgwick County Emergency Communications Advisory Board
February 10, 2022

MEMBERS PRESENT: 

Chief Robert Lee, Chief Jeff Whitfield, Chief Lowell Ester, Director Kevin Lanterman, Lt, Kevin Sexton, CIO Mike Elpers, Deputy Chief Darrel Kohls, Deputy Chief Dave Hersh, Lt. Robert Reichenberger, Greg Gann, Sheriff Jeff Easter, Chief Doug Williams, Chief Moe Lallement
ALSO PRESENT:

Director Elora Forshee, Deputy Director Alayna Moreno, Major Luke Blankenship, Assistant County Manager Rusty Leeds, Battalion Chief Lane Pearman, Tom Koob

(Recording of meeting is not available.)
1. MEETING WAS CALLED TO ORDER WITH A QUORUM
2. APPROVAL OF MINUTES

a. A motion to approve the minutes from August 12, 2021 meeting was made by Chief Lowell Ester.  The motion was seconded by Mike Elpers.  The motion passed unanimously. 

3. ELECTION OF OFFICERS

a. Director Forshee reported that Chief Whitfield would remain in the position to represent suburban law enforcement entities and Chief Ester would remain in the position to represent suburban fire departments.

b. Sheriff Easter was nominated and voted in unanimously to serve as the 2022 Advisory Board President.  Chief Lee was nominated and voted in unanimously to serve as the 2022 Advisory Board Vice President.  
4. DIRECTORS REPORT

a. CAD – Director Forshee reported that everything was still on track for CAD to go live in May as scheduled.  She advised that the team had been working on issues that were identified in the first functional testing exercise and we would be scheduling more functional testing shortly and to be looking for that notification. 

b. COVID LOCATION FLAGS – Director Forshee reviewed the email that was sent to the Advisory Board on February 8th that was a notification from the Health Department that 911 would no longer be receiving COVID positive addresses to be flagged in CAD.  
5. STAFFING AND TRAINING UPDATE
a. Major Blankenship reported 24 open positions.  He reported that there was a call taker academy class of 7 employees due for release on April 9th but any additional training is on hold pending the new CAD system rollout.  
6. ADJOURNMENT
